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Alton and Melanie had both grown up interested in perfor-
mance art. Both had acted and Melanie had also danced. They 
met in 2002 at a Second City Improv Class and married in 2004. 
Their daughter Dagny is eight years old.

The Hitchcocks had a big new house in San Marcos but did 
not feel at home there. They wanted something with more 
diversity in terms of residents and architecture, something 
with a strong sense of community, near urban amenities, but 
with a small-town feel. Washington Square is just what they 
were looking for. Luckily Alton’s real estate business is mostly in South 
Orange County.

Built in 1922, their home will be 100 years old in January, and looks like 
it was built this week!  Within a scant 1004 square feet, there are three 
quite small bedrooms and 1 bath. The prior owner had completely 
remodeled the kitchen, removed interior walls, and created one large 
open space. This very modern open-concept interior is cleverly fur-
nished with mid-century furniture to define the living and dining areas, 
and it works brilliantly. The garage has been dedicated to the brewing, 
bottling and canning equipment needed for Alton’s seasonally brewed creations. His signature 
beers are given as gifts to clients and friends, and now to the WSNA Octoberfest!

With no storage space in either the house or garage, a shed was built in the back yard.  It is a 
unique structure with modern lines and colors. In front of the shed is a small deck/patio area 
for sitting, sipping, and snacking. A fire pit welcomes chilly evenings.

This year they tackled the exterior of the house, which had some serious deterioration issues. 
The wood siding painted by a prior owner was peeling due to improper prep work; an apron 
of original cedar shakes needed to be replaced with new ones; stucco needed repair; and an 
exterior section of the living room needed to be rebuilt. To say that the house was repainted 
is an understatement.  Several workers spent MANY days removing paint down to the bare 
wood siding. They primed and painted it.  They repaired the eaves and roof over the front 
porch.  The ceiling above the porch was completely restored, 
refinished, and stained. It is just beautiful. 

Congratulations to the Hitchcocks on being selected for this 
Award! We are so happy that 
you love it here, and so happy 
that you live here!
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NEIGHBORHOOD 

CALENDAR
EVENTS

Holiday Party	TBD

GENERAL MEETINGS

10/14, 7-9PM,                   
1111 N. Towner St.  

GARAGE SALE WEEKENDS
12/4

Fall 2021 

Alan Anderson Award
904 Louise Street

Alton and Melanie Hitchcock
By Bobi Keenan



WHERE: Backyard of the van der Roest’s, 1111 N. Towner St.  
DATE: Wednesday October 14, 2021 
TIME: 7-9pm 
SPEAKER: Trash Talk from our upcoming newly chosen City 
Trash Company, Republic Services. 

FRONT YARD FENCES
Some of our neighbors have expressed a desire to install a front yard fence and many don’t know the city requires 
a building permit with guidelines on front yard fences.  There are certain requirements. The city building permit is 
required but the good news is that it’s FREE!  For more information and an application form please go to the two 
following links.  

        https://www.santa-ana.org/sites/default/files/pb/planning/Fence%20Permit%2012-2019.pdf                                           
OR go to    santa-ana.org/pb     then select from drop down "Build a fence on my property"

The Washington Square Neighborhood Newsletter is published quarterly by the Washington Square Neighborhood Association. WSNA is a non-profit 
mutual benefit community association established in 1985. Washington Square is an officially recognized neighborhood by the city of Santa Ana, 
California. The volunteer Newsletter Committee is looking for neighbors who want to contribute!  If you have suggestions or story ideas, or know 
InDesign and want to help with layout, you can email us at newsletter@washington-square.org

      ©2021 Washington Square Neighborhood Association
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Washington Square Neighborhood Association MISSION STATEMENT
The Washington Square Neighborhood Association is an organization working to foster a sense of community by promoting public 
awareness, developing an appreciation of the historical significance of our homes, bridging the cultural, generational, and economic 
diversity of our residents and bringing about communication between the community, local businesses and city officials.

Santa Ana Residential Housing Rehabilitation Grant Program

The City of Santa Ana has created a grant program to assist property owners  with rehabilitating their homes. There are 
restrictions for what the grant will cover and there are requirements for elibilitity. This is a first come first served program, so  
make haste!

In your browser search for Santa Ana Residential Housing Rehabilitation Grant Program.  There you will find the following 
documents:

•	 Program Flyer
•	 Application
•	 Program Guidelines the property must be in Santa Ana

Call David Flores at 714-647-6561 or email him at dflores@santa-ana.org if you have questions.

City Council WARD REDISTRICTING PROCESS – Get Involved!
In 2018, the City of Santa Ana created City Council Wards. The City must redraw the ward boundary lines based on 
the 2020 Census data, and we invite your participation.

Santa Ana is hosting the WARD 5 in-person and virtual redistricting public input workshop:
WHEN: Friday, October 29, 2021, 6:00 p.m.
WHERE: El Salvador Community Center, 1825 W. Civic Center Drive
ZOOM: type the following address into your web browser https://us02web.zoom.us/j/315965149
Or
CALL: (669) 900-9128
MEETING ID: 315-965-149#

For more information, please visit https://www.santa-ana.org/cc/redistricting. For language interpretation re-
quests, please contact us 72 hours in advance of the meeting at cityclerk@santa-ana.org or by calling (714) 647-
6520 during business hours as listed at https://www.santa-ana.org/holiday-and-closed-friday-schedule.

WSNA
FALL

GENERAL
MEETING
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Mosquitoes with  WEST NILE VIRUS!

A Word from Susan van der Roest 
WSNA PRESIDENT                       

Hi, Neighbors!  

Did you know that the Washington Square Neighborhood Association is a non profit 
501(c)(3) charitable organization?

AND…do you know about AMAZON SMILE???

AmazonSmile is a way customers can support their favorite charitable organization every time they shop with Ama-
zon, at no additional cost.

When you shop at smile.amazon.com you will find the same Amazon you know and love, with the added bonus that 
AmazonSmile will donate a portion of the eligible purchase price to the charity of your choice.

Wow! I didn’t know anything about AmazonSmile until Rebecca, a WS neighbor, said she wanted to pick Washington 
Square Neighborhood Association as the charity on her AmazonSmile account.  Soon after, Martin and I listed WSNA 
on our account and now other neighbors are doing the same.  

Every little bit helps!  THANK YOU! 

ADVISORY: Mosquitoes with West Nile Virus in Santa Ana 
Mosquitoes carrying West Nile virus have been found in Santa Ana, according to the Orange County Mosquito and 
Vector Control District. Now more than ever it is important to check your outdoor spaces for standing water to 
prevent mosquitoes from breeding and spreading this disease. 
 
Mosquitoes breed in even tiny amounts of standing water, such as in plant sau-
cers, bowls, cups, fountains, tires, barrels, vases, and other containers. Take pre-
cautions outdoors and wear mosquito repellent when mosquitoes are most active 
(at dawn or dusk.) 
 
Remember: Tip, Toss + Take Action!  

•	 Tip standing water weekly
•	 Toss unneeded containers 
•	 Take action + apply repellent to exposed skin when outdoors

Go here for a map of West Nile virus activity in Orange County: https://www.ocvector.org/west-nile-virus-activity-
in-the-county. Learn more about West Nile virus: https://www.ocvector.org/west-nile-virus. 
 
Visit mosquitoessuck.org to learn more about mosquito prevention from Orange County Mosquito and Vector 
Control District. 

Mosquitoes Suck!! Couldn't agree more!

WSNA  TRASHCANS!                                                      
The trashcans along Washington Avenue and other locations in WSNA are designated for 

pedestrian traffic. Without these trashcans in place, our neighborhood would be covered in 
fast food wrappers, cups, school papers, and other trash. If you live in Washington Square, 

please refrain from using these recepticles, as you have your own bins. Let's ensure that these 
cans have plenty of room in them for the people walking through WSNA. Thank you.
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Spotlight onSpotlight on      BOBI  KEENAN!BOBI  KEENAN!

by Pat Lenahan

Bobi Keenan came to California from Chicago in 1964. (Despite being 
in California for over 50 years, I can still hear her Chicago accent and 
delight in it.)  Bobi studied nursing at Golden West College and after 
receiving her RN, she worked at UCI Medical Center, Fountain Valley 
Hospital, Stanford University, and Cornell U Medical Center in New York 
City. She worked on medical floors, and everywhere else but the ER 
and the ICU. Her skills were such that an anesthesiologist once told the 
nursing staff, “Call Bobi Keenan, she can put an IV in a grape vein.” 

It was in the fall of 1988 while working at Stanford University, during 
the HIV/AIDS epidemic when she spent her first night working with an 
AIDS patient. He had lots of friends in his room. As his health began to 
deteriorate, the patient’s mother acknowledged that she knew her son 
was gay; his father didn’t know, and he would have disowned him if he 
had known. At one point, Bobi entered this patient’s room the night 
before he was scheduled for surgery. She found them all asleep, his 
mother cradling her son’s lover in her arms “like the Pieta”.  At Stanford 
they treated lots of AIDS patients, that came from San Francisco who 
were gay, but climbing the corporate ladder. To stay on it, they needed 
to remain in the closet. In the beginning, everyone was young and very 

sick and likely to suffer from additional infections due to 
their weakened immune systems. It was here that Bobi 
found her calling – clinical research – specifically HIV/AIDS 
research.

Back at UCI in 1990, and for the next 20 years, she served 
as a Clinical Research Nurse in the School of Medicine’s 
Division of Infectious Diseases and was a member of the 
California Collaborative Treatment Group which planned 
and implemented clinical trials for HIV/AIDS. With UCSD 
at the helm, UCI, USC, and sometimes other Universities, 
worked together and did ground-breaking work. Some 
lives were saved, and others were prolonged until effec-
tive HIV treatments were developed. Bobi states, “When 
I joined in 1990, they had just finished evaluating a more 
effective, less toxic treatment for Pneumocystis Pneumo-

nia. It remains the “Gold-Standard” for therapy to this day. Nobody died of HIV; what killed people were unusual 
infections their immune systems could no longer deal with. Most of our work was focused on those areas. I was 
privileged to coauthor papers published in the Journal of AIDS and JAMA about our findings”.

Reflecting on these early days of AIDS, she believes that the clinical trial participants were the unselfish, unsung 
heroes of the AIDS epidemic. They kept their research appointments, even when they were very sick or even dying. 
They knew the treatments might not benefit them, but they wanted to help the ones who came after. It was the 
only legacy they had to leave behind.

Bobi has lived in Washington Square since 1992 and has been an active part of the community, served on the WSNA 
Board, and has participated in many neighborhood events. She admits that “Infectious diseases are her hobby”, 
but now her time is also taken up with gardening, two writers’ groups, and an enduring love for art, museums, and 
UCI theatre. She is still a member of The Art Institute of Chicago. She even has a miniature Chartres Cathedral Laby-
rinth in her backyard! Her neighbors love her and swear that she makes the best guacamole and banana bread!
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What’s going on in and around DTSA?         -- By Sam PuzzoWhazzup?

Please let me know of places in Downtown Santa Ana or close by that you have enjoyed.  My email is sampuzzo@gmail.com

Covid-19 Advisory: Business operations may be affected. Due to ongoing precautionary  
measures, please contact the business directly for updated hours and availability.

Calle Quattro Marketplace
South of 4th Street Marketplace is Calle Quattro Marketplace, or La Quatro. La Cuatro is a long narrow, tree-shaded, 
brick-lined market with old structures, painted stalls, street vendors, cafes, restaurants and gift shops. Enjoy 
the strolling Mariachi and Son Jarocho music, and the Aztec and Mexican folkloric dancers. Artisans, chefs, 
artists, and business owners of Downtown Santa Ana are highlighted. Check out events at callecuatromarket-
place.com

•	 Dancing on the Street during Artwalk DTSA
Calle Cuatro Marketplace hosts Dancing on the Street the first Saturday of every month during Artwalk. 
This is a free event on the corner of 4th and French. Entertainment is scheduled from 6:00-10:00 p.m. Don’t 
miss it.

•	 Boca de Oro will be held March 4-6 in 2022
The Boca de Oro (mouth of gold) Festival of Literary Arts and Culture provides diverse storytellers who will 
present their work through workshops, panel discussions, poetry readings and visual art experiences. They 
are also building lending libraries for each of the 64 neighborhoods in Santa Ana so that our community can 
enjoy literary art.

4th Street Marketplace
My wife and I finally got back to 4th Street Market after well over a year and got to see some of the new food 
purveyors. We stopped at Smorburgers and Tuk Tuk Thai and were not disappointed.

Hispanic Heritage Month is observed from Sept. 15 - Oct. 15 and celebrates the histories and cultures of those whose 
ancestors came from Spain, Mexico, the Caribbean, and Central and South America. Check out events at downtown-
santaana.com 

Please stay safe and enjoy your visits to Downtown Santa Ana.

Spotlight on Spotlight on RICHARD McHUGH!RICHARD McHUGH!
Forced to leave his Washington Square home of 40 years, in 2018 Richard 
McHugh was rescued by firefighters after suffering a heart attack at his 
front door trying to escape fire.  Three years later, he is doing great, but 
wishes he still lived in the neighborhood, so he comes and visits often. 
He watched his home be rebuilt and now watches as new owners make it 
their own. Richard loves Washington Square because of “the street trees, 
the atmosphere and the neighbors, even the dogs and cats.”

Richard now lives only three miles away just north of the 22 Freeway on 
LaVeta. He enjoyed his recent visit on yard sale weekend and commented 
that he met some really nice new neighbors. He had lunch at El Pico de 
Gallo restaurant, a favorite place to eat. They treat Richard like royalty as 
he used to eat there daily.
Jerry Ellis, Richard’s brother, bought 1002 N. Olive in 1980. The two 
brothers lived there enjoying, the 1920s Mediterranean home, and the 

Continued on page 9



First Presbyterian 
Church Santa Ana  

600 N. Main St. 
Santa Ana, CA 92701 

714-542-7253 
www.fpcsa.com 

 
Sunday Worship: 

 

Traditional Service @ 10:00 a.m. 
 

*English service held in our main Sanctuary. 
*Spanish service held in McFarland Hall 
*Children’s Sunday School and Nursery 

available during service. 
*Worship includes hymns & praise songs 

* Communion the first Sunday of the month 
  

Join us this Sunday, 
we would love to see you!  
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Residents' Residents' BUSINESSESBUSINESSES

Where to Find Stuff
Are you missing some information usually included 
in this newsletter?  Check out The Washington 
Square website at http://www.washington-square.
org. for these and more: 

City Contacts
WSNA Board Officers
Businesses
Block Representives

         

 

Accounting/Tax Prep.	 Alex Schneider	 364-5173
Arbonne Consultant	 Gloria Chavez	 280-5723
Attorney, Business Specialist	 Ashley Bolduc	 949-852-1800
Audio-Video Production	 David Jirik 	 543-9079
Avon Representative	 Maria Guzman	 904-1973
Baby Sitting	 Leila Rodriguez	 727-8313
Computer Specialist	 Randy Simons	 423-0810
Decorative Ironwork	 Marco Coronado	 852-1363
Editor	 Maureen Tiritilli	 309-2229
Farmers Insurance	 Gonzalo Guzman	 669-3930
Flooring, Floor Repairs	 Tuzos Flooring 	 720-7793
Graphics & Signage	 Kirsten Sketch	 721-8795
Heating and Cooling	 Adam Garcia	 263-6443
Natural Healing Center	 Renee Ascencio	 5994435
Insurance Agent 	 Albert Durazo	 657-667-0225
Landscape Maintenance	 Rick Mora	 721-3897
Mortgage Broker NMLS:1931013	Robert Bolton	 702-498-9832
Mortgages/Loan officer	 Victor Gallardo	 697-7564
Notary/Loan Signing Agt.	 Sasha Lopez	 496-7969
Notary Public Comm#:2333888	 Robert Bolton	 702-498-9832
Origami Owl Ind. Design	 Jennifer Begen 	 606-0830
Painter	 Eric Torres	 292-4038
Personal Injury Attorney	 Moses Yneges 	 591-0661
Prayer – FREE!	 Pastor Ben	 949-295-4980
Prof. Photographer	 Ricardo Barrera	 715-1747
Realtor	 Alton Hitchcock, Jr.	 775-0779
Realtor	 Christina Moreno	 425-2311
Realtor 	 Sarah Covarrubias	 928-1303
Rodan & Fields 	 Christina Moreno	 425-2311
Trash Bin Cleaning	 Noah 	 717-1079
Trombone Instructor	 Michael Briones	 401-4018
Wedding Planner	 Christin Wilson	 337-2903
Window Coverings	 Richard Wallinger	  949-285-6422
Wine Club/Skin Care	 Yolanda Valdivia	 317-4152

**Unless otherwise noted, all area codes are 714**
Members of WSNA



Hi, Everyone, 
Today we’ll just keep it simple.
STATS: August 2021 VS August 2020
Houses for sale in Orange County 2382 4222

Houses for Sale in N. Santa Ana 40 52

Avg. Sold Prices in Orange County $ 1,177,000 $ 1,015,000

Avg. Sold Prices in N. Santa Ana $    751,000 $    704,000

The shortage of houses for sale and low interest rates continue to push prices 
up.  It is no wonder that we continue to see multiple offers on homes all over Orange County.  Santa Ana prices are generally 
lower than much of OC, but they are going up quickly too.  Due to the high prices, many 
buyers have fallen out of the market or are unable to compete with buyers that have lots 
of cash. Nationally sales have slowed down.  As much of the country enters cooler Fall 
and Winter weather, their sales (and maybe prices) will slow down dramatically. 

I have recently assisted 3 sellers in Washington Square in selling their homes at excep-
tional prices that have not gone on the market, so if you are thinking of selling, but don’t 
want to fuss with people coming in and out of your home, please contact me.  Maybe we 
can do a quiet, confidential sale.

LOANS:
Conventional 30 year Fixed rates at 3%; 
FHA/VA 30 year Fixed rates at 2.75%. 
These rates can vary on a daily bases, so 
contact me for the latest.

WSNA your non-profit neighborhood association is CELEBRATING 36 years strong!!                                                                         page 7

Sarah Covarrubias
DRE# 00911629                                    

Building lasting client relationships
with honesty, integrity & consistency

714 928-1303
SarahCRealtor@gmail.com

www.theochomes.com

Sarah's Neighborhood Sarah's Neighborhood NEWSNEWS
Homes for Sale Bedrooms Baths Square

Feet
List/

Price Sold DOM* Sale Type

822 N. Flower Duplex 2 and 1 1 and 1 690,000 33 Standard
1055 Civic Center Duplex 2 and 2 1 and 1 1586 749,000 182 Standard
806 N. Lowell 2 1 1091 595,000 65 Standard
1033 Civic Center 2 1 1141 595,000 79 Standard
Homes in Escrow
1404 Louise 2 1 1256 750,000 0 Standard
Welcome to Our New Neighbors
1024 N. Olive 2 1 1401 600,000 0 Standard
818 N. Lowell 2 1 1007 675,000 0 Standard
1053 Civic Center Duplex 1 and 1 1 and 1 1520 685,000 88 Standard
1404 N. Lowell 2 1 1248 715,000 4 Standard
1006 Westwood 2 1.5 1570 760,000 3 Standard
924 N. Olive 4 1 1540 805,000 20 Standard
921 Louise 4 2 1815 830,000 0 Standard
1108 Westwood 3 2 1961 798,000 12 Standard

*Days on Market   ***   The above sold statistics are for the time period July 1, 2021 through September 24, 2021   ***   Compiled from information from the 
California Regionals Multiple Listing Service and the Orange County Recorders Office.



Page 8                                   To join our Facebook group, search for "Washington Square Neighborhood Association"

by Pat Lenahan

The Square is Going to the The Square is Going to the DOGSDOGS
Meet Rock

Rock is a four-year-old retired greyhound racer. At 85 pounds, he is not the largest of greyhounds! He was recently rescued in 
Woodinville, Washington by Jason and Amelie Tiritilli, who chose Rock because of his playful personality.  The rescue had de-
scribed Rock as “wild” and the first day home he was nonstop - inspecting everything, playing fetch, opening doors with lever 
handles, and just testing his new boundaries.  Once that was out of his system, he settled into typical greyhound behavior, sleep-
ing 17-18 hours a day. Now his favorite things are love, food, and his red squeaky ball! His weight must be maintained precisely for 
his health, and you will notice that he has the tall, slender, and elegant stature of his breed. He appears bony, but that’s a good 
thing! 

Recently Jason, a mechanical engineer in aerospace manufacturing, and Amelie, a Fellow at UCI Medical Center…and Rock…
were staying with Maureen and Terry Tiritilli. Maureen will tell you that greyhounds are the sweet-
est, calmest dogs ever, and that is why Jason has had three: first Bentley, then Koki, both unfortu-
nately deceased. Rock and Koki actually raced against each other in Florida. 

Rock was a pleasure to meet. Did we mention the sweetest?

Facts about greyhounds:

Racing and greyhounds go hand in hand, as greyhounds run up to 45 mph (the second fastest 
land animals, behind cheetahs). They typically stay with their mamas until training begins at one 
year of age. Their racing careers begin at 1 ½ years of age and they retire between 2 and 4 years, 
depending on their success at the track. They are treated very well at most tracks to ensure their 
health and speed. There are various opinions about greyhound racing, but that is a whole other 
story entirely.

Currently there are only four states which allow dog racing:  Iowa, Arkansas, West Virginia, and 
Texas. Florida outlawed racing in 2010. Agua Caliente racetrack in Tijuana is the last greyhound 
racing location in Mexico. 

Unlike many of us who have scent hounds, Greyhounds are sight hounds and, 
as a result, have a very strong prey drive. This means that as an owner you 
can never walk them off leash, because they might get sidetracked and run 
after somebody's little Fluffy. They are also very sensitive dogs…you can’t 
yell at them, or they will get their feelings hurt and sulk.  Although they don’t 
require much exercise, Jason says they get bored easily and can be stubborn. 
Also, they don’t lick people and have very little odor.

Greyhounds are often seen doing therapy dog work and are considered the 
best greeters in the dog kingdom, with a welcoming “ROO” instead of a 
woof. Rock, however, neither woofs nor roos!  (Several years ago, I was pet 
sitting for a friend’s greyhound.  She would sleep with her legs up against 
the wall.  All went well until the first time I heard her ROO…in my ear…in the 
middle of the night.  Sigh…it was time to go potty.)

Southern California is one 
of the primary suppliers 
of rescued greyhounds in 
the US due to its proximity 
to Tijuana, and there are a 
handful of rescue organi-
zations in Orange County.  
If you decide to adopt a 
retired greyhound, you will 
be happy you did!      
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Spotlight on Spotlight on RICHARD McHUGH!  RICHARD McHUGH!  cont. from page 5cont. from page 5

by Connie Major

Southern California sunshine and fertile soil by planting more 
and more unusual plants. Eventually their corner house became 
known as the “Jungle House.” Richard, who wanted to clean 
up the yard because he felt it looked like Jurassic Park, was 
told to let nature do its thing. So, Richard chose another path; 
he could be seen on many streets with his green trash bin on 
wheels, his broom and his dustpan, cleaning sidewalks and 
gutters around the Square, always with a warm smile and a 
welcoming greeting.

With his civic mindedness, Richard was a poll worker in our 
precinct for over 30 years, attended neighborhood meetings, 
provided electricity for a WSNA street party at 10th and Olive 
streets, hosted a dumpster day site, did campaign work for 
Reagan, Nixon, and Ford, and he still saves newspapers and 
recyclables for a neighbor. This summer, Richard volunteered 
with me at the Orange County Fair, selling honey in the OC 

Beekeepers Assn. booth. He is committed to helping due to his very giving nature.

Although born in Burbank, Richard spent most of his life in Orange County. He graduated from El Modena High 
School in Orange and was a dedicated employee in food service for over 30 years at Fairview Development 
Center. An earlier job had him rubbing elbows with Hollywood celebrities in an addiction rehabilitation facility. 
Coincidentally, after moving into our neighborhood he met a co-worker who lived only five homes away. Small 
world.
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801 N. Bristol Street at W. Civic Center Dr.
Santa Ana, CA 92703

Visit our Chevron ExtraMile location featuring...

www.gmoc.com

DOWNLOAD OUR FREE APP
FOR DEALS & COUPONS

SCAN FOR DEALS AND COUPONS

•     Fresh Brewed Co�ee
•     Hot Food Items you crave
•     Popular drinks to quench your thirst!
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www.plumfieldschool.com

714-547-5771
2112 E Santa Clara Ave.
Corner of Tustin Ave & Santa Clara Ave

Lic #304370274

Potty training available
Now Enrolling 2 year olds

A traditional developmental curriculum
For Pre-School Children ages 2 to 6

2, 3, or 5-day Programs Available
Open 7 am – 6 pm

Full and Half Day Preschool

 Did You KNOW?  Did You KNOW? part 2part 2

Love this neighborhood!!	

The DID YOU KNOW? article in the October 2020 newsletter (featured 
Astronaut Gerald Carr) got me thinking of other notable Washington 
Square residents. The following is a partial list.

Wade Herrin: 1970s. Santa Ana Mayor (1505 N. Baker St.)

John Garthe: 1970-80s. Santa Ana Mayor and Fire Chief 1950s – 
1970s.  The water facility on Bristol at Santiago Creek is named after 
him. (1104 Freeman St.)

Dan Griset: 1980s. Santa Ana Mayor. Involved in establishing the 
Neighborhood Movement in the City. (1111 N. Towner St.)

Bomo Koral: (Yes, there was a person by the name Bomo Koral) 
Prominent baseball player at SA H.S. and player for the Santa Ana 
Stars in the 1920s and WWII vet. Worked for the City Parks & Rec. and 
developed the park systems, thus Bomo Koral Park on MacArthur is 
named after him(1615 N. Louise St. - house is no longer there).

Reverend Perry Schrock: First Congregational Church Pastor.  Leader 
in the 1920s fight against the KKK and led the elimination of the local 
Klan. (1104 N. Westwood Ave.)

James Musick: Orange County Sheriff. 1947–1975. The Musick jail in 
Irvine is named after him. (1606 N. Louise St.) 
Eddie Martin: Aviator pioneer and started Martin Aviation at John 
Wayne Airport. (932 N. Louise St.)

Adeline Walker: Founder of Santa Ana Historical Preservation Society 
and led the charge to save Dr. Howe Waffle House Museum. (919 N. 
Olive St.)  
Ronald Crookshank: Superior Court Judge. (1020 N. Lowell St.)  
Jim Sleeper: Orange County Historian and author. (1108 Freeman St.)

Ralph Bill Cole: Long time football coach Santa Ana College 
1950s. (1005 N. Towner St.)   
John Ward: Santa Ana College football coach. (925 N. Towner.)  
Robert Farrar: Santa Ana High School Principal 1950s – 60s. (1307 N. 
Lowell St.)

Rob Marshall: Formed the American surf band, the Chantays in 1961 
with five SA H.S. l friends in his garage at 1421 Towner producing the 
musical hit “Pipeline” and other popular surfing hits.

David “Elsewhere” Bernal: A famous “Illusionary” dancer in the 
early/mid 2000s whose videos went viral. Traveled internationally 
performing and became dance coach to Michael Jackson. Performed 
in commercials and on Tonight Show. (Freeman St.)

Courtney Conologue: Two-time runner up in surfing World Title 
2015 & 2016. In August  2020, along with her brother Ryan, paddled 
from Catalina Island to Huntington Beach to raise funds for Feeding 
America and A Better Chance. (Lowell St.)

Gilbert (El Nino) Melendez: Gilbert had a successful career as an 
MMA fighter and was  Lightweight Champion in 2006 & 2009, 
defended his title 5 times in 2013 & 14. He has his own martial 
arts school and does sports analysis on ESPN.  (Towner Street)                                                    
by Tom Lutz

 Home & Rental Properties
 Car & Collector Cars
 Recreational Vehicles
 Umbrella
 Valuable Articles
 Life & Health
 Business

For all of  your personal and 
business insurance needs!

Albert Durazo
PRESIDENT

Tel: (657) 667-0225
Fax: (657) 667-0227

625 The City Drive South, Ste. 330
Orange, CA 92868

www.pacificlighthouseins.com




